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ISCO: EXPERIENCE IN SUNKEN OIL RECOVERY AND HNS INCIDENT RESPONSE

Following on the recent IMO OPRC-HNS TG8 meeting in London, ISCO is participating in work to collate the experience of the response community in sunken oil recovery and response to marine HNS incidents. ISCO Secretary, John McMurtrie, has written to members requesting contributions and, in order that these may be shared, two new pages have been created under “Work Groups” in the IMO section in the Members’ Area of the ISCO website. In regard to sunken oil recovery, information is being sought on incidents involving both the recovery of negative buoyancy oil and the recovery of floating oils trapped in sunken vessels. For HNS incidents, there is an interest not only in accounts of response actions but also in near-misses. Contributions should relate to actual incidents, describing the incident, how the work was done and the lessons learned.  Please address requests for more information about these projects to john.mcmurtrie@spillcontrol.org
IMO MEPC: OPRC-HNS IMPLEMENTATION

The MEPC considered the report of the eighth meeting of the OPRC HNS Technical Group, which was held in the week prior to the Committee's session, and approved the Manual on assessment of oil spill risks and preparedness and the IMO/UNEP Manual on the assessment and restoration of environmental damage following marine oil spills. 
http://www.imo.org/
IMO MEPC: ENVIRONMENTAL RISK ASSESSMENT

Environmental Risk Evaluation Criteria in Formal Safety Assessment - Chaired by Member of ISCO Council for Greece, Prof. Psaraftis, a group attended by delegations from Canada, China, Finland, Greece, Japan, Malaysia, New Zealand, Norway, Turkey, and the United States, and by observers from BIMCO, OCIMF and Intertanko discussed all pending issues as regards the establishment of environmental cost-effectiveness criteria in FSA. Such issues were under discussion within a correspondence group established since MEPC 56 (summer 2007). It was noted that even though divergence of opinion existed among group members on some key issues, there were also areas where agreement could be reached. And indeed, the group agreed that non-linearity between cleanup costs and oil spill volume had been documented in various studies. The group also agreed that, in spite of various documented shortcomings, in Steps 3 and 4 of the FSA one could use an “oil spill cost per unit volume” criterion to assess the cost-effectiveness of RCOs. Significant debate took place as regards the value of the cost-effectiveness threshold. The group’s deliberations were presented by Prof. Psaraftis in plenary and it was agreed to extend this discussion by re-establishing a correspondence group under his co-ordination, with a view to finalizing the discussion by MEPC 59, to be held in July of 2009. http://www.martrans.org
FRANCE: EXPERIMENT TO TRACK CONTAINERS LOST AT SEA

On 22 and 23 September, the partners of the Lost Cont European Interreg project, namely the Préfecture de région Aquitaine (France), Sasema (Spain), Préfecture maritime de l'Atlantique (France), ITPM (Portugal) and Cedre ( France) were joined by Ifremer to participate in an experiment in the Iroise Sea, organised by the Préfecture Maritime de l'Atlantique, which involved monitoring the drift of a customised container (Argos buoy, AIS, flashing light…) over 24 hours.  These at sea trials were followed, on 25 and 26 September, by an international workshop organised by Cedre on the causes of container loss and the best solutions for combating the problem or decreasing the risks. Both the trials and the workshop achieved their goals successfully, enabling the collection of much useful data and information for the next stage of the project.  http://www.cedre.fr
USA – AMERICAN PETROLEUM INSTITUTE [API] - NEW OIL SPILL PREVENTION AND RESPONSE WEBSITE

API has announced the launch of a new interactive website Spill Prevention and Response (http://www.oilspillinfo.org) that highlights how the industry's innovative new technologies and improved training have led to a significant reduction in oil spills and an increase in the speed and effectiveness of spill response. Detailed animations show how multiple safety systems and advanced planning on a nationwide level enhance the protection of human health and reduce the environmental impact of spills. Spill Prevention and Response provides a valuable overview of the industry's progress and commitment to both benefitting the everyday lives of Americans as well as protecting the environment in three detailed sections: Prevention: Continuous improvement is required n every phase of operations where oil is produced, transported, stored or marketed. Exploration and production facilities use advanced technologies, materials and practices, with multiple back-up safety systems. Pipelines employ computers, electromagnetic instruments, and ultrasonic devices to detect weak spots so they can be repaired before a leak develops. Marine terminals and vessels are being designed differently -- tankers, for example, are being built with double hulls. Preparedness: Every individual and every business that produces, transports and/or uses a potentially hazardous material shares responsibility for spill prevention and environmental protection. Commitment and coordination are the keys to success, and these are the centerpieces of the National Contingency Plan and the National Response System. Response: The speed and effectiveness of spill response today is greatly enhanced by the advance planning and coordination of the National Response System. In the event of an accidental release, the responsible party need only refer to the Area Response Plan to identify the appropriate response strategies and technologies. [Thanks to Don Johnston of DG & Hazmat Group for passing on this news]  http://www.oilspillinfo.org/index.html
KOREA: Oil Spill Damages Estimated at  $500 m.

The government expects an increase in compensation payments to the victims of the nation’s worst-ever oil spill in Taean, South Chungcheong Province. The Ministry of Land, Transport and Maritimes Affairs said that the International Oil Pollution Compensation Funds (IOPC) decided to raise its maximum award to 601-point-three billion won, about 500-million dollars, from the previous 573-point-five billion won. IOPC adjusted the award due to cleanup costs that were greater than expected. Meanwhile, the organization maintained its June estimation for the damages on the local fisheries and tourism sectors, but may readjust the amounts upward with enough documentation support. [Thanks to Don Johnston of DG & Hazmat Group for passing on this news] Read more at - http://english.kbs.co.kr/news/newsview_sub.php?menu=3&key=2008101417
USA: Coast Guard questions barge industry official in oil spill hearing

The Coast Guard continued its probe of a July oil spill on the Mississippi River Friday by quizzing an executive with a barge industry association about safety standards for members, including two companies that were involved in the spill. Robert Clinton, vice president of safety with the American Waterways Operators, described the association's responsible carrier program, which requires members to draft a plan to comply with federal maritime laws and other internal regulations. AWO members are periodically audited for compliance with the program. Clinton testified that DRD Towing, the Harvey company that staffed the towboat pushing the barge that spilled 280,000 gallons of fuel into the river in New Orleans, was booted from the American Waterways Operators in August after the group failed safety audits earlier that year. Read the complete report at -http://www.nola.com/business/index.ssf/2008/10/coast_guard_questions_barge_in.html
USA: River towing alliance will close loopholes

After an improperly licensed river towboat pilot was involved in one of the nation's worst oil spills, a river towing industry official assured officials at a Coast Guard hearing Friday that safety standards would improve. The towboat and barge industry has come under fire because the towing company involved in the summer crash had a spotty track record - but had not been sanctioned by the industry's main regulatory group, the American Waterways Operators. The Coast Guard is now holding a hearing in New Orleans to investigate the oil spill; it heard testimony Friday from Robert Clinton, vice president of safety for the AWO, which has 244 towing companies as members. Clinton said the AWO board would adopt new regulations as early as next week to bolster its voluntary safety certification system. Read more at - http://www.sunherald.com/218/story/874065.html
FRANCE: CLARA II: at sea experimentation

As part of a project supported by the French National Research Agency (ANR), two engineers participated in an experiment in the Mediterranean from 19 to 23 September, jointly organised by the French Navy, French Customs and Cedre. The aim of the experiment was to validate the mathematical equations of the CLARA II software (Calculations related to accidental release in the Mediterranean), an operational IT tool for modelling chemical pollution. These equations describe the fate of a chemical slick at sea, in particular in terms of dissolution and evaporation kinetics. During this trial, three substances were spilt and the project partners, École des Mines d’Alès and MERCLEAN, then sampled the water column and surface slicks and monitored gas emissions. In addition, slick signatures were studied using remote sensing equipment on board the POLMAR 2 plane and a CESSNA 172. The trial received support from Météo France in the form of weather forecasts and an evaluation of slick drift patterns using the software programme MOTHY.  http://www.cedre.fr 

[Editor’s note: I don’t know if these programmes are available for downloading but for readers unfamiliar with CLARA II, and MOTHY, some information can be found at http://clara2.ema.fr/ and http://www.meteorologie.eu.org/mothy/references/iosc2003.pdf ]

RUSSIA: Oil Spill Management Training in the Barents Sea

Integrated training exercises aimed at tanker accident and oil spill management took place at the Varandey oil export terminal located in the Barents Sea. The interagency RF EMERCOM organized the training exercises which were aimed at improving interaction between the state structures and relevant LUKOIL services in the course of tanker accident or oil spill. Pursuant to the agenda of the training exercises, a shuttle tanker with the deadweight of 70,000 tons loaded with crude oil collided, as it were, with a supply vessel in the vicinity of the fixed offshore ice-resistant offloading terminal of the Varandey terminal. More:  http://english.neftegaz.ru/lenta/show/83558/
NIGERIA: FG Seeks Foreign Assistance on Oil Spill in NIGER Delta

Federal Government has embarked on a campaign for international collaboration to help strengthen the country's preparedness and response capacity in dealing with the problems of oil spill in the Niger Delta. The Minister of Environment, Housing and Urban Development, Mrs Halima Tayo Alao, along with the Director-General/CEO of the National Oil Spill Detection and Response Agency (NOSDRA), Dr. Bamidele Ajakaiye, at the weekend visited some organisations in the United Kingdom involved in oil spill management to solicit their assistance and cooperation on measures to address the problem of oil spillage and the associated ecological damage in the country. 
A statement issued by the Press Officer of NOSDRA, Mr. Okechukwu Emeh, said the team had discussions with the Chief Executive Officer of Oil Spill Response Limited and East Asia Response Limited (OSRL/EARL), Mr. Archie Smith on how they could offer assistance to address the problem of oil spillage. According to the statement made available to THISDAY yesterday, the minister and her delegation also met with the officials of the International Maritime Organisation (IMO), International Oil Pollution Compensation (IOPC) Funds and the International Petroleum Industry Environmental Conservation Association (IPIECA). Read the whole story at http://www.thisdayonline.com/nview.php?id=125095
UAE: Offshore Arabia 2009 - experts meet to protect the environment

The Offshore Arabia Conference and Exhibition, to be held in Dubai on 11-13 January 2009 will include a workshop entitled 'Crisis Management & Oil Spill Response / Development of Regional Oil Spill Contingency Planning'. This workshop is developed for personnel with responsibility for the managing crises during major oil spill accidents. It helps attendees to raise their knowledge and competence to prepare for managing major business interruptions during oil spills. http://www.ameinfo.com/171445.html  See also -
 http://www.offshorearabia.ae/
NEW ZEALAND: MINISTRY WON'T DISCLOSE SUSPECTED TOXIC SITES

The Government is defending its choice not to disclose the location of places suspected of being contaminated by highly toxic chemicals. An Environment Ministry investigation of some current or former sawmills where the agent pentachlorophenol was used found the level of dioxin contamination was about three times greater than estimates in the late 1990s. PCP was used to treat timber until 1988, when the toxin was withdrawn. One hundred of the 255 sites in question are no longer sawmills and are zoned for commercial, industrial and residential use. The ministry's local government group general manager, Sue Powell, says there is a record of where all the former sawmill sites are. However, says there are privacy issues in naming sites that are merely suspected of being contaminated. The Green Party on Friday renewed calls for a national register for sites contaminated by toxic chemicals, saying New Zealanders have a right to know where they are. Green co-leader Russel Norman says there are thousands of such sites throughout the country, and many are undocumented. More - http://www.radionz.co.nz/news/stories/2008/10/10/1243797af5c9 [Thanks to Din Johnston of DG & Hazmat Group for passing on this news item]

UK: HAZMATLINK LAUNCHES HAZMAT and CBRN NEWSLETTERS

Kevin Miller (MD of HazmatLink and ISCO Member of Council for UK) writes “We are changing the way we distribute information and this is also part of a larger reorganisation of what we are doing around networking HazMat and CBRN Responders. We will be running two newsletters, one focused on HazMat and the other on CBRN. Previously we had both the HazMat and CBRN groups but they were further divided into organisation type. This will mean that you will now possibly get some news items that may not be that relevant, but it will all be in a single email, so should actually reduce the volume of email that you receive from us. The other change is that we are aiming to send out the newsletter once a week rather than as we get the news stories”. You can subscribe at http://www.hazmatlink.com/subscribe.html
USA MA: NEW Field Assessment and Support Team vehicle

Armed with too much technology to take in at first glance, the shiny white vehicle recently acquired by the Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection will act as a line of defense should the worst of disasters happen. Computers, remote air testers and even a weather station are equipped to test air, soil and water quality in the event of dangerous mishaps that threaten lives, including chemical spills, building fires and explosions. 
“It’s basically a laboratory on wheels,” said Mass. DEP engineer John Fitzgerald, as he conducted tours of the $179,000 truck in Lakeville. More on this at -
 http://www.tauntongazette.com/news/x282374078/Field-Assessment-and-Support-Team-vehicle-opens-for-tours
CANADA: Unusual suspect: bear blamed for causing B.C. oil spill
Officials say a B.C. bear with a taste for sweet crude might have caused a 4,000-litre diesel fuel spill at a remote fishing camp. Police initially suspected vandals were behind the spill in Rivers Inlet, about 300 kilometres northwest of Vancouver, but bite marks on a plastic bag placed over the valve led them to believe a bear was responsible. More - http://www.canada.com/ottawacitizen/news/story.html?id=40ed3d01-e8d2-4377-a705-5425fdc9a90c
Legal disclaimer: Whilst ISCO takes every care to ensure that information published in this Newsletter is accurate, unintentional mistakes can occur.  If an error is brought to our attention, a correction will be printed in the next issue of this Newsletter.
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